
	Minutes

The University of Toledo

98th Meeting of the Board of Trustees
Monday, November 7, 2016
Driscoll Alumni Center, Schmakel Room
1:15 p.m.


	The ninety-eighth meeting of The University of Toledo Board of Trustees was held on Monday, November 7, 2016, at the Driscoll Alumni Center in the Schmakel Room.  Chair Sharon Speyer called the meeting to order at 1:45 p.m.  Ms. Joan Stasa recorded the minutes.  


	CALL TO ORDER



	The following Board of Trustees members were in attendance:
Alfred A. Baker

Steven M. Cavanaugh

Jeffrey C. Cole
Will Lucas
Mary Ellen Pisanelli
Sharon Speyer
Gary P. Thieman

Lucas D. Zastrow, Student Trustee

The following Board of Trustees member was absent:

Anna L. Crisp, Student Trustee

Joseph H. Zerbey, IV
A quorum of the Board was constituted.
The following individuals were also in attendance:
Christopher Cooper, Senior VP Clinical Affairs/Dean COMLS
Meghan Cunningham, Director of University Communications
David Cutri, Executive Director Internal Audit/Chief Compliance Officer

Sharon Gaber, UT President
Rick Gerasimiak, Manager IT Desktop Support
Andrew Hsu, Provost/EVP Academic Affairs
Vanessa McCray, Reporter for The Blade

Michael O’Brien, VP/Director of Athletics
Peter Papadimos, VP/General Counsel
Kaye Patten, Sr. VP Student Affairs
Matthew Schroeder, President’s Chief of Staff
Joan Stasa, Secretary Board of Trustees
Jovita Thomas-Williams, VP HRTD/Chief HR Officer


	ATTENDANCE



	Board Chair Speyer requested a motion for approval of the September 12 and October 10 Board meeting minutes.  A motion was received from Trustee Pisanelli, seconded by Trustee Cavanaugh and approved by the Board.
	APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES

	Trustee Speyer requested a motion for approval of the Consent Agenda items for today’s meeting.  A motion was received from Trustee Thieman, seconded by Trustee Pisanelli and approved by the Board.
	APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA




	Student Union Dedication
Finally, I look forward to seeing all of you immediately followings today’s Board Meeting to help dedicate the Student Union in honor of the late Dr. Lancelot C. A. Thompson, Professor Emeritus and long time student affairs leader (55 years of service).

	PRESIDENT’S REPORT



	Board Chair Speyer thanked President Gaber for providing her report.  
	CHAIR’S REPORT



	Academic and Student Affairs Committee Chair Jeff Cole invited Dr. Hsu to present an addendum to the recommendations for Tenure and Promotion.   Dr. Hsu presented one recommendation -- Dr. Heidi Appel, Dean of the Jessup Scott Honors College who was hired in August 2016. He reported that Dr. Appel has 20 years’ experience at Penn State University and the University of Missouri, has 50 refereed journal publications, and $2.5 million in grants.  She was recommended to Professor with Tenure, Environmental Sciences.  A motion for approval was requested by Chair Speyer, received by Trustee Thieman, seconded by Trustee Cole and approved by the Board.  

	ACADEMIC AND STUDENT AFFAIRS COMMITTEE



	Clinical Affairs Committee Chair Thieman presented the September and October Clinical Affairs Committee meeting meetings for Board approval.  Chair Speyer requested a motion for approval, which was received by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Lucas and approved by the Board.

	CLINICAL AFFAIRS COMMITTEE


	Mr. Zerbey, Chair of the Finance and Audit Committee, was absent; Mr. Cavanaugh, Committee Vice Chair, stated that the Committee did not have a report.

	FINANCE AND AUDIT COMMITTEE



	Trusteeship and Governance Committee Chair Mary Ellen Pisanelli invited Dr. Hsu to present Resolution No. 16-11-19: “Approval of Candidates for Degrees – Fall 2016 and Spring 2017.”  Dr. Hsu reported that the resolution is submitted annually for the Board of Trustees to grant approval for the President or her designee to confer upon all candidates for degrees at all UT Commencement exercises.  Discussion involved the consolidation of Commencement ceremonies beginning with December 2016.  Mention was made that for Spring 2017, there could be as many as three ceremonies in one day.  Several Trustees voiced concern with the Spring date chosen, the second Sunday in May – annually celebrated as Mother’s Day, for the Commencement ceremonies.  A motion for approval of the resolution was requested by Chair Speyer.  It was received by Trustee Pisanelli, seconded by Trustee Cole, and approved by the Board. 
Ms. Jovita Thomas-Williams summarized the Personnel Action report for this meeting.  Ms. Thomas-Williams stated that in accordance with new Federal Labor Standards Act (FLSA) overtime rules, an analysis has been completed for the University and determined that there are approximately 266 impacted individuals out of a total population of 2,707 exempt employees.  Cost of the changes (not including potential overtime payments) is $412,904.  HR is in the process of finalizing employee communication tools and will be prepared to implement the changes to meet the December 1, 2016 deadline.  Next month’s Personnel Action Report will list the employees that will be effected by FLSA.  Chair Speyer requested a motion for approval of today’s Personnel Action Report.  A motion was received by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Thieman and approved by the Board. 

	TRUSTEESHIP AND GOVERNANCE COMMITTEE



	There was no need for an Executive Session.  
	EXECUTIVE SESSION



	With no further business before the Board, Trustee Speyer adjourned the meeting at 2:05 p.m.
	ADJOURNMENT
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